Meeting Minutes for May 20, 2010

Milton Planning Board

The 29th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2010 was held on Thursday, May 20, 2010, at 6:30 p.m. in the Carol Blute Conference Room.    In attendance:  Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Edward L. Duffy, Bernard J. Lynch III, Emily Keys Innes, Planning Board members; William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board approved the meeting minutes from March 18, & April 8, 2010 and postponed approval of the April 22 and May 4 until our next meeting May 27, 2010.

2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of May 27 and   June 10, 2010 at 6:30 P.M. in the Carol Blute Conference Room at Town Hall.

3.
PLANNING BOARD REORGANIZATION FOR FY 2011

The Planning Board voted all in favor of Alexander Whiteside as new Chairman and Edward Duffy as the new Secretary. Mr. Lynch arrived several minutes after the vote was taken. Before further action on the agenda, Mr. Duffy asked all members to be considerate when others are speaking and to avoid interrupting the various speakers. Mr. Whiteside and the others present stated  that courtesy is important.   
4
CITIZENS SPEAK     

Joe Sloane of 55 Concord Avenue spoke relative to obsolete information on the Town’s Website regarding the proposed rezoning on Blue Hill Ave – CVS, Temple, etc. The Board agreed with Mr. Sloane and determined that the material should be transferred to the archives section of the web site.  

5.
 AMENDMENT OF A SPECIAL PERMIT HEARING – 36 CENTRAL AVE 
 Paul Sullivan, representative for Oranmore Enterprises LLC and Brenco Construction current developers for the 36 Central Avenue project, stated that he will be putting up a sample board showing the products and materials being used so that way the neighbors will be better informed as to the products and design elements of the building. Margaret Donovan of 41 Central Avenue discussed her concerns about the construction company complying with the Board of Appeals conditions listed in their decision. The Board stated that they will put those conditions in the Special Permit. Mr. Jackson made a motion to grant the applicants’ requests for approval of the amendment to the Special Permit and transfer of the permit. After lengthy discussion, Mr. Jackson withdrew his motion and the hearing was continued to May 27, 2010 at 6:45 PM with the applicants’ approval.

6
PUBLIC HEARING 

The Public Hearing relating to the Town of Milton Wind Turbine Project was continued to May 27th, 2010.     

7.
OLD BUSINESS


 Number 683-685 Brush Hill Road: Mr. Jim Burke of DeCelle/Burke presented several concepts for the Boards’ review and comment. Mr. Burke said he would return with other concepts that would increase open space to the 35% as required in the cluster bylaws. 
8
 ADJOURNMENT   

Mr. Duffy made a motion to adjourn which was voted in the affirmative. The meeting was adjourned at 8:26PM.








 _________________________








      Edward Duffy, Secretary


